
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 1 Week 3 ( 7/2/22 – 11/2/22) 
 
 

Dear parents & caregivers 
Welcome back to the 2022 school year to all our families. 
Last year had its challenges with COVID and I am hoping 
that this year runs a little more consistently. I hope you 
enjoyed your holiday time with your children. I would like 
to extend a warm welcome to our new families to the 
school. We have many new families in the Kindergarten 
group as well as new families in the other grades. I know 
you will all soon feel a part of our wonderful school 
community.  
 
Classes 2022 
After a hot and sometimes wet and busy start to the year, 
we have now formed all classes (except Kinder which will 
be formed and finalized for Monday next week). Best 
Start Assessment will finish on Tuesday 8.2.22.  
 

Administration Staff 
Thank you to our friendly and supportive Office Staff who 
have been working extremely hard to sort through the 
myriad of tasks that need to be done at the start of the 
year.  
The staff for this year are: 
School Administration Manager:  Mrs Julie Evans 
School Administration Officers:  Mrs Kathy Lume,  
                               Mrs Karin Portelli & Mrs Nicole Gaiquy 

 

I would like to introduce Mrs Jennie Phani  (pronounced 

Farni) to you all. Mrs Phani will be Relieving Principal on 

Wednesday, Thursday and Friday each week for Term 1. 

 

I will be at school on Mondays and Tuesdays for Term 1 

as I gently transition into full retirement from Term 2 

onwards. 
 

Mrs Phani and I will work together to ensure the 

transition is smooth and I have spent many hours 

handing over to her and filling her in on the millions of 

things she will need to know about our wonderful school.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

STAFF and CLASSES for 2022 
Early Stage 1 
Executive Supervisor: Mrs Genene Noud 
KM  :  Ms Rebecca Maria  
KG : Ms Georgia Kerswill 
K/1B : Ms Siobhan Brennan  
 

Stage 1 
Team Leader   :  Mrs Alison Hannah 
1C  :  Ms Ashley Clissold 
1S  :  Ms Kati Sopcic 
1/2M : Mrs Mel Monckton 
2D : Mrs Rosanna Delvescovo & Mrs Corrina Petero 
 

Across Stage  
2/3H :  Mrs Alison Hannah 
 

Stage 2 
Executive Supervisor: Ms Michelle Whitehead 
3/4G  :  Mr Tyler Geosits 
3/4W : Mr Scott Wilcox 
3/4M : Ms Michelle Whitehead 
 
 

Stage 3 
Executive Supervisor : Mrs Lana Bentley 
5/6B  :  Mrs Lana Bentley 
5/6S :  Mr Jamie Scales 
5/6H  :  Mr Matthew Howe 
5/6J  : Mrs Amanda Johnson (M,T, Th, F) 
            Mrs Lee Scales (Wed) & Aboriginal Support 
 

Ms Victoria Ellaway (EAL/D) 
Librarian : Mrs Sarah Cooper 
Support teachers : Ms Jana Singh, Mrs Madona Gerges 
                                 Mrs Heather Armstrong  
 

Part Time Staff 
Mrs Vicki Sherlock (Support)  
Ms Grace Orchard (counsellor)  
 

School Learning Support Officers : Mrs Rosa Hagipantelis, 
Mrs Glynis Bootsma, Mrs Sherie Faulkner, Mrs Jodie 
Jansen, Ms Bethany Noakes. Mrs Rebecca Smith  
General Assistant : Mr Ross Leonard 
 

Mrs Karen Masciocchi (Principal) 
 



      
          

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 

            
 
            
          
  
 
                  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dates for your diary 

 
Awards : Positive Behaviour In our School  playground 

These awards are given to the students who display manners, friendliness and good 
sportsmanship on the playground during recess and lunch. These awards are counted as 
part of the trade up system. The tear off strips are placed in a special box each week and 
6 are drawn out each Friday to receive an ice block voucher at the canteen.  
   

 
 
 
February 
09   Kindergarten first full day 
14   Swimming Scheme (Years 2M 2D &  
        2/3H) for one week 
21   Swimming Scheme (Years 3 and 4) for  
        one week only 
 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Please note: 
All students are to be in full school uniform by 
Monday 14 Feb 2022. This includes the correct school 
hat and shoes without fluorescent shoe laces.  
Many children have come to school with a brand new 
different coloured hat – this is not appropriate and 
not our uniform.  
The caps are $10 and bucket hats are $13 and can be 
purchased from the front office. 
 
 

LIBRARY NEWS 
Welcome back to 2022. Library lessons will begin 

next week and your child’s class teacher will inform 

you of each child’s library day. 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 

The canteen will be open on Wednesdays, Thursdays 
and Fridays. See attached Menu. 

 
P&C MEETING 
The first meeting of the P&C will be held on Tuesday 
8 March @ 6pm. Please keep this date handy so you 
can come along and be involved in school life. 

              
 

Car Parking Woes 
This is strong reminder to the parents 
who continue to walk through the car 
park in the morning. Please do not put 
your child and yourself at risk. Staff 
are on duty for the afternoon 
dismissal through the car park gates.  
 

Also many people are parking cars 
across other people’s driveways and 
this is causing some grief to those 
home owners who can’t get out of 
their driveway. Please do not do this. 
Thank you 

 

 

Welcome to all our new Kindergarten 2022 students. 

We have 46 enrolled students at this stage and what a 

lovely little bunch they are. We have a few who have a 

little cry in the morning (but this stops immediately 

when they are in the classroom) and a few very chatty 

ones, a few shy ones and a few ready to rule the 

world!! 

The three teachers are very keen to get started with 

their classes and this will happen from next Monday 

Week 4 after some trialing this week. Just remember 

that Kinder first full day is this Wednesday 9 February 

2022. 

 



Eschol Park Indigenous Design School Shirts 
During 2021, our school approached Dreamtime Sporting and Corporate Apparel to design an Indigenous 
shirt for EPPS. Our First Nation families and students voted on the designs offered based on aspects such 
as colours and story and we are proud to show you the chosen design by artist Josh Sly.  
 

 
While we did an initial order for our First Nation students, who you may have seen proudly wearing these 
shirts already, the shirt is actually available for all students of EPPS to purchase, if they wish. There is no 
expectation to buy. If you are interested in purchasing a shirt for your child/ren, please collect an order 
form from the school office. The cost is $45 per shirt. There is a size guide on the order form, but there 
are some shirts available at school for students to try on to help determine their size. Orders close on 
Thursday, 10th March, 2022 as we would like them to be available at the start of Term 2 and production 
and delivery takes 6 weeks.  

 
 
COVID INFORMATION 
The information comes through to my email at various times and days. When I have information to update the 

community I will do so in the newsletter if it is in line with the day we send it out or through the skoolbag app, 

facebook or parent emails.  
 

Restrictions on adults visiting the school site are still in place. If you need to pick up your child early for a genuine 

appointment, please notify the office staff before time then ring them from the school gate when you arrive. 

Children will be escorted to you at the front gate.  
 

Kindergarten parents are permitted on site to drop off (and leave quickly) and pick up their children in the 

afternoon. Please wait on the grass in front of the ramp as it is easy for the teachers to see you and allow your child 

to come to you.   
 

RAT KITS   
Your child will bring home 4 RAT Kits on Thursday 10 February to use for the next two weeks of Monday/Wednesday 

testing. Please do not leave these kits in your child’s bag. Take them out as soon as they get home and store in a cool 

place.  

If a student or staff member receives a positive RAT result, they need to: 

• record the positive RAT result through the Service NSW websiteExternal link or Service NSW appExternal link 

• notify the school of the positive RAT or PCR result as soon as possible 

• follow NSW Health adviceExternal link to isolate for 7 days. 

 
Negative results do not need to be reported to Service NSW or to the school. 
  

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/stay-safe/testing/register-positive-rat-test-result
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/campaign/service-nsw-mobile-app
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/covid-19/Pages/self-isolation-and-testing.aspx


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                 


